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Dear Rotarians,   

Club presidents, now is the time to recognize your club by submitting 

your reports, your presidential citation report and your club’s award 

packet report for 2012-2013.  We need these two important reports. 

These reports show not only your club’s success but your leadership 

skills.   Your club is depending on you.  I would like to recognize each 

club at the district conference.  Your club needs to be recognized.  

Please submit your club’s awards packets to Karen Hewitt at snoop-

er1@airmail.net. Her fax number is 817-490-7904. If you have any diffi-

culties, her cell is 214-704-4901. The presidential citation reports should be sent to me at 

hrlackey5790@sbcglobal.net. 

March is literacy month and our clubs support this need by working in the community with 

reading programs, dictionary projects, inviting honor students to the club meetings, bicycle 

programs for students with perfect attendance and giving out scholarships for graduating 

seniors.  

Yes, we in Rotary know that the first step to peace in our world is literacy.  Our past Rotary 

International President said “the escape hatch from poverty is literacy”.  Rotarians believe 

in making a difference in the world by providing education to everyone in our communities 

and the world.  Thank you Rotary District 5790 clubs for supporting literacy projects.  

Action Requested: Reminder to clubs to report their 2012-13 Presidential Citation 

The 2012-13 Presidential Citation report will recognize Rotary clubs that achieve an array of 

accomplishments that help them become stronger, deliver more effective service, and en-

hance their public image. To qualify for a citation, clubs must achieve RI President Tanaka’s 

challenge to conduct a local peace forum or peace project, along with three required activi-

ties and at least nine optional activities* listed in the 2012-13 Presidential Citation Brochure 

(900A-EN). Club presidents must fill out and sign a copy of the brochure and send it to their 

district governor’s attention by 31 March 2013. The brochure is available in a writeable PDF 

format, which can be saved and e-mailed as an attachment.  

Please note: one of the activity options in the category “Increase Our Service” challenges 

clubs to “attain a minimum US$100 contribution to the Rotary Foundation Annual Programs 

Fund from each club member.” To clarify, clubs must achieve an average (per capita) con-

tribution of US$100 from its members in order to meet this goal, and not necessarily 

US$100 per member; in other words, some members may give more than $100 and some 

less. 

Rotaract and Interact clubs may also qualify for a Presidential Citation by participating in a 

(Continued on page 2) 

DG Hollis—Monthly Update 
Click the link below 
to go to that page 

District Governor  
Message 

District Assembly 

District Conference 

District Conference Sponsorships 

Rotary InternaƟonal ConvenƟon 

Youth Exchange Update 

Area 14 AG Update 

Area 4 & 6 AG Update 

Rotary Has Heart Recap 

Rotary Peace Symposium Pictures 

Arlington West Club  

Fort Worth/Azle Wine TasƟng 

Wichita Falls Clay Shoot 

January 2013 AƩendance 

Club Photos 
 
Coming in April 

Rotary Peace Fellows Update 

TALES & TRAILS OF 5790 

Volume 75, Issue #9—March 2013 

2012-2013 

DG Hollis Lackey 



  

DG Monthly Newsletter, Con’t 

Page 2 
TALES & TRAILS OF 5790 

service project or other activity focused on peace, and completing at least four additional activities listed in the Ro-

taract and Interact certifications forms available on the RI website. The sponsoring Rotary club must sign the Rota-

ract or Interact certification form and submit it to the district governor by 31 March 2013  

► Download the Rotaract Presidential Citation form 

► Download the Interact Presidential Citation form 

Hollis  

District Governor 2012-2013 

(Continued from page 1) 
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There is so much going on the first part of every calendar year - starting in February!  
Rotary's year runs from July 1  through June 30, and in the Winter and Spring a lot goes 
into training our next year's club and district leaders with the information and knowledge 
to be successful .   

Let's take a look how Assembly fits into all that goes on.  After all, we have District Team 
Training,  PETS,  Assembly,  District Conference;  and with various seminars in between 
and in the fall IFL,  it all can get confusing. 

First let's look at what is Assembly.  It is an training event for all the club leaders in the 
district, for the next Rotary year.  After the president-elect goes to PETS (President Elect 
Training Seminar) for three days, they come back  prepared to lead their clubs.  One of 
their first responsibilities is to bring to Assembly themselves and incoming club leaders - 
secretary, treasurer,  and committee members.  There are up to 36 breakouts for the 
leaders to choose from during this one day session that will give them the tools they 
need as incoming leaders to be successful in their year.  One person can't cover 36 train-
ing events, but if you bring as many club officers as possible you can cover a lot of 
ground.   

Some people get confused between what Assembly is and the District Conference is for.  
Assembly is training for success in the coming year.  District Conference is a 
celebration of the successes of the year that is ending .  Sometimes the topics may 
be the same but with very different focuses. 

Granted,  giving up a Saturday and distance to the training are concerns.  It has been my 
experience that the amount of time that will be saved during the year is well worth it.   
Many clubs also car pool. This a great for a lot of reasons.  One important reason is that 
you get a chance, on your way back home, to compare learning's  and start to energize 
your club boards for the coming year. 

There will be more detailed  information  coming!  I hope to see you all there April 6th 
where you will learn to Engage Rotary and Change Lives! 

Allen Barraclough 

is Training Chair 

2013-2014 and a 

member of the 

Grapevine Rotary 

Club.  

He can be reached 

by e-mail at: 

abear727@aol.com 
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Nobel Peace Sponsorship   $3,000.00 = 6,000 PHF Points 

Two Nights at Hotel 

Four Full Conference Attendees 

Premium Seating at Meals 

Recognition at the Conference 

Premium Booth Space at the Conference 

World Peace Sponsorship $2,000.00 = 4,000 PHF Points  

One Night at Hotel 

Two Full Conference Attendees 

Premium Seating at Meals 

Recognition at the Conference 

Booth Space at the Conference 

Community Peace Sponsorship $1,000.00 = 2,000 PHF Points  

Two Full Conference Attendees 

Premium Seating at Meals 

Recognition at the Conference 

Booth Space at the Conference 

Neighborhood Peace Sponsorship $500.00 = 1,000 PHF Points  

One Full Conference Attendee 

Premium Seating at Meals  

Recognition at the Conference 

 

Individual Peace Sponsorship $250.00 = 500 PHF Points  

General Sponsorship    $_____ (min $100) = Amount  X 2 PHF Pts.  

We are providing an incentive for Clubs, Rotarians and Businesses to sponsor this year’s 
District Conference. For every dollar of sponsorship given we will provide two (2) PHF 
Points to the Rotary account of the sponsor, if they are a Rotarian, or to the PHF account 
of a designated Rotarian or Non-Rotarian as decided by the Sponsor 

This is a great way 2012-2013 Presidents to increase your Club’s PHF during your Presi-

dency. Take a look at your Club’s contributions and see who is 500 points or dollars from 

receiving the next level PHF.  Have them sponsor the District Conference for $250 and 

that will get them to their next level. This is also an excellent way to get your Club to be 

a 100% PHF Club. 

Bill Harnagel is Dis-

trict 5790 Chair, Dis-

trict Conference.  He 

is a PDG from Arizo-

na and member of 

the Arlington Sunrise 

Rotary Club.   

He can be reached 

by e-mail at: 

bharnagel@gmail.co

m 
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Attending International Conventions are addicting. Jeani and I remember being encour-

aged to attend our first convention; we were hesitant but decided that it would be a 

great excuse to travel abroad and make new acquaintances. Were we ever right, not only 

did we see and meet new people but have been graciously hosted by Rotarians from 

around the world. We also made connections that have helped in promoting matching 

grants abroad. Now that we have attended seven conventions, there is no stopping us.  

Although the convention is less than 3 days, we take advantage of our trip by doing a pre 

or post convention trip. These can be prearranged and preplanned trips specifically for 

the convention or you can create your own adventure. We elected to do our own pre or 

post convention trip planning ourselves and have always been joined by other Rotarians 

(2 to 4 people), it really makes the trip a special event. So, if you are on the fence, take 

the leap, you will not regret your experience. The information below will get you started 

on YOUR adventure. 

The up and coming International Convention will be located in the interesting and beauti-

ful city of Lisbon, Portugal.  There are many Historical and Architectural sites to visit 

along with relaxing fun and entertainment.  Rotary, great food and friendly people are 

always a good combination.  It’s a time to visit with old friends, catch up with everything 

going on in Rotary and of course, meet new friends.  

Facts to help with planning the trip: 

 The temperatures at that time of year are 28°C or 84°F, of course the nights will be 

cooler so take a sweater. 

 Currency is the Euro 

 No vaccinations are required 

 Electricity is 220 AC and the 2-pin plug and you’ll need a converter 

 Most people speak English but Portuguese is the official language and the word 

“Please” is greatly appreciated. 

Visas are not required for this short of a trip. 

Register online at www.Rotary.org or download registration form from same site.  If you 

register by Dec. 15, 2012, cost is only $265 each for Rotarians and guests. 

Suggested hotels can be found on the website when you register and the venue for the 

convention will give you chooses and ideas for other activities. 

For RYLA and Youth Exchange officers, there are receptions and meetings scheduled June 

20 – 22, 2013 so be sure to plan accordingly. 

Troy & Jeani Secord 

are chairs—District 

5790 Rotary Interna-

tional Convention.  

Jeani provided the 

content for the arti-

cle. 

Troy can be reached 

by e-mai l  at: 

tsecord@secordlebo

w.com 

Jeani can be reached 

by e-mai l  at: 

jsecord@slatx.com  
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Phyllis Catton, Our District Committee Chair for the American Outbound Programs along 

with our great District team just finished the first Student- Family orientation for the 8 

American student who will spend a summer or year overseas.  

Our 9 international inbound students we have this year are having a blast! That is the 

only way to explain it. The host families could not be better. I hope in the next two 

months to get reports from each club as to what activities and opportunities you have 

provided to your student during this year so that they have we can include this in our 

District conference program. We will want their counselors to be prepared to share the 

good news about the fun Rotarians have had with their students. 

Reports from our students in Japan, Italy, Germany, Argentina, and Brazil keep coming 

in every month. They are having wonderful experiences. A sad note… One of our stu-

dent’s Mothers has recently been diagnosed with cancer and she had to return home ear-

ly from Italy. Please keep her Mother in your prayers and hopefully after treatment, our 

student will be able to return to compete her year. We have a health insurance policy 

which includes emergency travel back home in situations such as this. The company pro-

vides a round trip ticket to the student. This was arranged in just a few days. We hope 

she may be able to return later after her Mother completes her treatment. 

We need your help. This year we must get all our students placed this spring due to the 

difficulties of getting all the government paperwork completed. It is also taking more 

time for the students to make appointments at the American Embassy in their country for 

personal interview for their US Visa. We cannot commit to receive students unless your 

clubs will decide they want to be involved in the program. Now is the time for you to de-

cide about this program and let us know if you can participate. If so, we can still obtain 

students from various countries. However, if we do not place a student, this generally 

means that they cannot be an exchange student. Countries assign them to us and if they 

are not placed, it is usually too late for other clubs to work with them. Norman King, our 

Inbound Chair and I are working closely together. Please help us to continue to build a 

strong youth exchange program in our district and become involved. Make a decision and 

let us know so that we can help you. 

Three years ago this February I became the District Youth Exchange Officer again.  I had 

started our program in 1985 and was YEO for 3 years at that time.  

Now, this summer I will turn over my job as YEO to Norman King. He currently is our In-

bound Chairman working with our international students but frankly like all of us, he 

works with all of them. He was born in Central Africa of Baptist missionary parents. lived 

in Ethiopia, and was raised in Spain. He speaks a number of languages. He has owned 

minor emergency clinics, practiced law in Texas and currently takes various church 

groups all over the world from time to time to do medical clinics, dig water wells and hold 

summer camp for children suffering with AIDS in Africa. In some ways, he is like a one 

man Rotary Foundation. All of our exchange students like him very much. I think they 
(Continued on page 8) 

Jim Aneff is Youth 

Exchange Officer for 

District 5790. 

He can be reached 

by e-mail at: 

jimaneff@aol.com 
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are the ones who have helped entice him to gradually become more and more involved in youth exchange. Phyl-

lis, Peggy and I have gradually lured him in. And now he is caught!  

I hope you all will allow him to use his talents to assist you in becoming actively involved in youth exchange for 

your club.  He is committed to youth exchange, has hosted two students, and we all work closely together. For 

two years he has been involved in trying to develop our computer processing system being implemented by 

SCRYE. So far it has been a real burden and task and he has spent countless hours working on it. Remember, 

with his background, if you don’t do youth exchange with him you might just end up in India, China Paraguay or 

Brazil digging water wells or other exotic intense labor jobs. Take this comment seriously,  

Remember,  Rotarians like PDG Joi Burton go to Kenya to build water wells and outdoor toilets and we all buy 

buying chickens, pigs and who knows what else at her encouragement.. All he wants  from you is to give you  

kids… from anywhere…Brazil, Chile, France, Italy, Finland, Germany, Spain, New Zealand, Taiwan, Japan…he is 

not picky. Any will do!   

Can you help?  

 

(Continued from page 7) 
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The four clubs that make up Area 14 have had an extremely productive 2012-2013. The 

presidents have met together to discuss ways that the four clubs can unite their services 

for projects in both Denton and Cooke Counties. 

The Gainesville club has used its flag fundraising project to provide over $12,000 to 

groups in Gainesville and Cooke County.  They gave $5000 to Abigail's Arms, a family 

crisis assistance program in Gainesville, $5000 to Volunteers in Service to Others, and 

$2200 to the Boy's and Girl's Club of Cooke County.  In addition to financial assistance, 

the group reads to the students at an elementary school in Gainesville and helps with 

food delivery in the DASH Food Program for the elderly. 

The Lake Ray Roberts club also has used its flag project funds to support projects in the 

Pilot Point area.  They provided immunizations for needy students in the schools in Pilot 

Point as the school year began.  They also provided school supplies for those students 

and volunteered to help at the distribution of those supplies.  The club helped repair and 

modernize a home with Hearts for Homes.  In addition, they give two scholarships to two 

outstanding Pilot Point seniors for $1500 each 

The Denton club collaborated with the Denton South club to donate $50,000 to the Rota-

ry House to be built by Serve Denton, a social services clearinghouse organized to help 

service providers have better access to their clients in the Denton area.  In addition to 

that donation, the club funds scholarships in both the academic and vocational areas for 

students in the Denton ISD.   The club also helped re-established a Rotaract club at the 

University of North Texas this year.  They also have worked to establish a presence on 

social media with the creation of a Facebook page for the club this year.  They also have 

been the host club of a Youth Exchange student from Brazil this year and contributed 

$500 to the Wheelchair Foundation. 

As mentioned above, the Denton South club has united with the Denton club to donate 

an additional $25.000 to support the Rotary House project of the Serve Denton organiza-

tion.   The collaborative effort has yielded additional funding from community members 

because of the joint participation of the Rotary Clubs and their community credibility that  

will help bring the project to fruition.  In addition to that contribution, the group has con-

tributed funds to purchase water filters in Guatemala and distributed 2200 dictionaries to 

all third grade students in the Denton ISD.  They also are hosting the GSE team in May 

and have stepped up to help house a student from Nicaragua who is studying at UNT this 

semester.  In addition, the club also volunteered to help with the Salvation Army bell 

ringing for three Saturday's in December.  Both Denton clubs have purchased a shelter 

box during the year. 

What is mentioned here is only the top contributions and activities of each of the four 

very active clubs in the Denton, Lake Ray Roberts, and Gainesville area.  The area is 

teeming with very dedicated and hard-working Rotarians. 

 

Dahryl Ramsey is 

Assistant Governor, 

Area 14. 

He can be reached 

by e-mail at: 

D.ramsey2@verizon.

net 
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With most of the “Rotary Year” behind us, the clubs in Areas 4 & 6:  Breckenridge, Cisco, 

Eastland, Graham, Mineral Wells, and Weatherford have had a fun and successful year. 

Several of the Clubs have been spotlighted in past “Tales & Trails of 5790” throughout 

the year.  The Clubs are working hard retaining and growing their membership.  It is 

great to see the Clubs of this area not only giving back to support various efforts in their 

local communities, but working together to supports efforts internationally.   

If your Clubs are not involved in local and international 

projects, it takes individuals like you making the differ-

ence.  Too often people slip into “eat and burp” mode at 

their Clubs and forget what all Rotary does.  Get in-

volved!  See what else is out there?  Have your officers 

and/or enthusiastic members attend District Assembly 

“Academy” and District Conference “Celebration” to 

learn about the “Best Kept Secret in the World.”   

These Clubs have also had several successful fundrais-

ers to help fund and facilitate such endeavors.  Weath-

erford held their annual Pancake Supper and made 

around $18,000.  Graham held their annual Wild Game 

Dinner in December clearing over $37,000 which helps 

fund:  the fishing pond at Fireman's Park, Habitat 

House, Texas Spirit Art Show, Blood Drive, Teachers 

Appreciation, Jr. and Sr. classes at GISD, GISD art and 

shop classes, Rotaract, Health Fair, End Polio, Relay for 

Life, Young Co. Jr. Livestock Show, You Lead, several 

college scholarships and adopt a highway. 

Mineral Wells gained help from the students in the newly 

formed Interact Club to help out with their Flag Fund-

raiser.  They also help the Rotarians build wheelchair ramps for the elderly (photos). 

While the “Rotary Year” is July through June, the newly elected officers’ year is more like 

March through March.  It was great to spend the weekend with the President Elects of 

this Area’s clubs at PETS this year.  We have some dynamic PE’s with much enthusiasm 

that are looking forward to their year as President of their club!   

We are looking forward to hosting the Brazilian GSE team in our Area at the beginning of 

May.  Hopefully the weather cooperates because we have a great tour planned and we 

are excited about our guests visiting us.   

Harris Brooks is As-

sistant Governor, 

areas 4 and 6, cover-

ing Breckenridge, 

Cisco, Eastland, Gra-

ham, Mineral Wells 

and Weatherford. 

He is a member of 

the Mineral Wells 

Rotary Club. 

He can be reached 

by e-mail at: 

harris@ppgh.com  Rotarians building a wheel-

chair ramp for the elderly with 

the help of the newly formed 

Interact Club at Mineral Wells 

High School. 
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A sell out at 300 attendees and 38 clubs represent-
ed, Rotary International President Elect Ron Burton 
experienced a hearty District 5790 welcome.  In a 
nutshell, RIPE Burton expressed a resounding mes-
sage – Rotary and Rotarians have not reached their 
potential.  We are all challenged to Engage Rotary 
and Change Lives to reach that potential 

The night was filled with entertainment, conversa-
tion, fellowship & philanthropy.  Rotarians contrib-
uted to the Rotary Foundation, participating in raf-
fles and a ring draw.   

Some contributed just making a gift to the Founda-
tion that evening.   

Greg Lozier of Arlington South was presented with his Bequest Society, Level 3 pin and 
crystal while DG Hollis Lackey and PDG Janet Holland were presented with their Major 
Donor crystals and pins. 

In total, $18,000 was raised for Annual Programs and over $185,000 was raised for the 
Endowment of the Rotary Foundation. 

Thank you to all who attended and participated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dan Morales is Foun-

dation Chair for Dis-

trict 5790 for 2012-

2013.  He is PDG of 

District 5790. 

Dan is a member of 

the Arlington Great 

Southwest Rotary 

Club. 

He can be reached 

b y  e - m a i l  a t 

w o r k o u t -

dan@aol.com 

Rotary Incoming President Ron Bur-

ton with PDG Janet Holland 
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The Peace Symposium, held in December at Tarrant County College was a 1/2 day program and well received.  Below are pic-
tures from the symposium. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hollis Lackey (5790 DG), Jeff Whiƞield (Peace Fellow), 
and Conrad Heede (PDG).  Paul Harris and lifeƟme 
membership awarded to Jeff Whiƞield. 

from leŌ, Phillip Herr, Dave Hurt, Kurt Tauzel (all three 
are Arlington West club members…Kurt Tauzel is the 
Arlington West president elect for 2013-2014). 

Rotarians from D 5790 listening to the session on wa-
ter and sanitaƟon. 

Jeff Whiƞield, Peace Fellow was one of the Presenters 

Angie Nichols, Facilitator lead a group on Human rights 
and conflict. 

Richard Sherman with Brian Glenn and associate from 
the Shelter Box Disaster Relief organizaƟon 
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Cody is thrilled to have recently accepted a posiƟon as InformaƟon Analyst and ReporƟng 
Officer with the United NaƟons Mission in Liberia (UNMIL), based in the capital Monrovia. 
From there, he works with a team to report on the many complex elements of the UN’s 
ongoing peacekeeping operaƟon, which is working to consolidate peace and stability in the 
country in the wake of over a decade of civil war.  

This includes monitoring and analyzing ongoing poliƟcal developments and the security 
environment in the country, the human rights situaƟon, and the conƟnued strengthening 
of the Liberian naƟonal police force and security sector.  

AŌer 11 years of living in Southeast Asia, and coming up on a year aŌer compleƟng his 
term as a Rotary Peace Fellow at the University of Queensland in 2011–2012, Cody is excit-
ed to be experiencing a new conƟnent and witnessing firsthand the resilience and energy 
of a country rebuilding itself aŌer war.  

Since compleƟng his fellowship, Cody was featured as a lead author in the publicaƟon 
From Clause to Effect: Including Women’s Rights and Gender in Peace Agreements, pub-
lished by the Geneva-based Centre for Humanitarian Dialogue, for work done during the 
Applied Field Experience term of his Rotary Peace Fellowship.  

He has also completed consulƟng projects to document indigenous forms of conflict reso-
luƟon in the Solomon Islands for the University of Queensland and United NaƟons Devel-
opment Programme’s Pacific Regional Office, as well as contribuƟng to a report on the 
rights situaƟon of Iranian poliƟcal refugees in Turkey.  

Cody Griggers has 

been a Peace Fellow 

from District 5790, 

sponsored by the 

Dublin Rotary Club. 

He has accepted his 

first assignment after 

completing his Peace 

Fellows program in 

Australia. 

He can be reached 

by e-mail at: co-

dysg@gmail.com 



  

ARLINGTON WEST ROTARY CLUB 
“Learn Do Grow” 
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Arlington West Club Theme:  Beginning the 2012-2013 year, Arlington West developed 

an ambitious plan to serve others and to have some fun along the way.   Last July, our 

club plan began with the theme:   “Learn Do Grow.”  This slogan has helped our club to 

learn about local and global needs, take action, and achieve personal growth.   Rotarians 

elevate their vision to see the needs of others and develop ideas that help resolve individ-

ual conflict with peace related humanitarian efforts.    When members act on those ideas, 

we are rewarded with a higher sense of accomplishment….one that stirs emotions and 

pulls on heart-strings.  Ultimately, these actions determine who we are. 

March Rotary Adoption Peace Picnic:  On Saturday, 

March 23, all seven Arlington Rotary Clubs pool resources to 

help children who are in great need….boys and girls who 

have been court appointed to Child Protective Services 

(CPS) foster care until they are adopted.   With funding 

from a matching District 

grant and additional financial 

support from local clubs, vol-

unteers from all seven clubs 

work as a team to provide an 

“Adoption Picnic.”    Based 

on two prior picnics, we have 

learned this humanitarian peace project helps with the 

adoption of many of these children, providing them with 

peace and security found within the family environment.   

About Arlington West:  Our 36 member club has steadily grown with 11 new members 

in the last three years, with all members supporting the R.I. Foundation $100 EREY ob-

jective.   While our club engages in local activities and functions, the Arlington West Rota-

ry Clubs’ central area of focus is education.  In addition to funding six scholarships to 

Martin High School (4) and the Venture School (2), we provide two RYLA sponsor-

ships….and support our “adoptive school,” Morton Elementary, with their library books, 

student dictionaries, and annual participation of students at Camp Grady.  We also are 

active with an Interact Club at Martin High School, and are involved through them with 

the Four Way Speech Contest and, this year, their Japanese Dinner/Polio Plus fundraiser.  

Currently our club has three members who tutor 3rd-8th grade students through H.O.P.E. 

(Help Our Pupils Excel), with one member on the Board of Directors and another serving 

on the Advisory Board.  

As Rotarians, we all are exposed to the needs of individuals in our community, country, 

and across continents.  The landscape seemingly changes daily, with increasing complexi-

ty, increasing the need and the responsibility of Rotarians to act.  Fortunately, we are 

part of a well oiled efficient organization, Rotary International.  It is important to remem-

ber that all actions are begun and sustained within the individual Rotary Club…learning 

the needs of others, doing something about it, and growing personally and professionally. 

David Hurt is Presi-

dent, Arlington West 

Rotary Club for 2012

-2013. 

He can be reached 

by e-mail at: 

da-

vidwhurt@sbcglobal.

net 

From last years Picnic, Presi-

dent Elect David Hurt, Presi-

dent Gay McGough, and AG 

Chris McLucas. 

From last years Picnic, Foster 

kids playing Basketball 
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Join us at the T & P Station 

In Downtown Fort Worth 

for 

 

Presented by 

The Rotary Clubs of Fort Worth & Azle 

When:  Thursday, March 21 

7:00 - 9:00 PM 

Where:  T & P Ballroom  

221 Lancaster Avenue 

Fort Worth, Texas 76102 

Great Food! 

Outstanding Wines! 

Single Malt Scotch & Cigar Bar! 

Good Fellowship! 

Raffle Packages Available! 

Tickets $35 

You can purchase tickets from any Fort Worth or Azle Rotarian. 

This fundraiser will benefit the Fort Worth and Azle communities.  

Scott Garrison is 

President, Western 

Fort Worth Rotary 

Club for 2012-2013. 

He is chair, for the 

Wine Tasting. 

He can be reached 

by e-mail at: 

sgarrison@sparks-

larimore.com 

I won’t drink a wine before it’s time... 

It’s time!!! 



  

WICHITA FALLS SOUTHWEST 
ANNUAL SPORTING CLAY SHOOT 
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January 2013 Attendance 
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Club Attendance is to be submitted to the District Secretary within 15 days after the last 

meeting of the calendar month.  Club Secretaries should submit their attendance to Dis-

trict Secretary Richard Sherman at the following e-mail address:  rsher-

man5790@sbcglobal.net.  Those using Club Runner can send it through Club Runner. 

RotaryClub Members % Mtgs Members Add/Loss

1/1/2013 1/31/2013

Abilene - F 83 61.87% 4 83 -                

Abilene Southw est - T 55 74.68% 3 52 (3)              

Abilene Wednesday 27 58.03% 4 26 (1)              

Arlington - TH 118 67.20% 4 118 -                

Arlington GSW - W 27 43.53% 4 28 1                

Arlington North - M 32 74.38% 4 33 1                

Arlington South - F 12 75.00% 4 12 -                

Arlington Sunrise - F 61 83.20% 4 61 -                

Arlington Sunset - T 17 73.53% 4 17 -                

Arlington West - T 39 62.00% 4 39 -                

Azle - TH -                

Bow ie - W 29 56.46% 5 28 (1)              

Breckenridge - T 23 59.75% 5 23 -                

Brow nw ood - W 24 72.00% 5 25 1                

Burkburnett - T 39 43.08% 5 39 -                

Burleson - F 45 83.33% 4 45 -                

Burleson Area Mid Day - M 32 72.00% 4 31 (1)              

Cisco - TH -                

Cleburne - TH 66 68.18% 4 67 1                

Coleman - M -                

Colleyville - T 16 70.30% 4 16 -                

Crow ell - W -                

Decatur - TH 17 71.00% 5 17 -                

Denton - TH 85 69.95% 5 85 -                

Denton South - T 36 83.98% 5 37 1                

Dublin - T -                

Eagle Mountain Saginaw 32 72.00% 4 32 -                

Eastland - TH 18 59.72% 4 18 -                

Flow er Mound - TH 66 82.45% 5 65 (1)              

Fort Worth East - M 30 75.70% 4 30 -                

Fort Worth International  - W 10 60.00% 1 10 -                

Fort Worth North - W 18 60.00% 4 18 -                



  

January 2013 Attendance, Con’t 
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Club Attendance is to be submitted to the District Secretary within 15 days after the last 

meeting of the calendar month.  Club Secretaries should submit their attendance to Dis-

trict Secretary Richard Sherman at the following e-mail address:  rsher-

man5790@sbcglobal.net.  Those using Club Runner can submit it through Club Runner. 

RotaryClub Members % Mtgs Members Add/Loss

1/1/2013 1/31/2013

Fort Worth - F 429 54.00% 4 429 -                

Fort Worth South - T 55 71.10% 4 56 1                

Fort Worth Southw est - TH -                

Gainesville - W -                

Graham - F 114 47.00% 4 109 (5)              

Granbury - TH 49 59.15% 5 49 -                

Grapevine - W 93 68.10% 4 94 1                

Hamlin - W -                

Haskell - TH -                

HEB - T 68 80.00% 4 66 (2)              

Highland Village 22 98.86% 4 22 -                

Iow a Park - W 12 82.54% 5 13 1                

Keller - T 69 63.00% 4 69 -                

Kennedale 25 58.00% 4 26 1                

Lake Ray Roberts - T 13 29.00% 4 13 -                

Lew isville Morning - TH 32 81.53% 5 31 (1)              

Lew isville Noon - W 67 100.00% 5 66 (1)              

Mansfield - T 37 77.78% 4 37 -                

Mansfield Sunrise - TH 17 71.43% 5 17 -                

Metroport - F 32 79.84% 4 32 -                

Mid-Cities Pacesetters - F -                

Mineral Wells - W 47 68.77% 4 46 (1)              

Nocona - T -                

Southlake - T -                

Stamford - T -                

Stephenville - TH 31 63.00% 5 31 -                

Vernon - T 37 63.00% 4 37 -                

Weatherford - T 94 60.99% 4 87 (7)              

Western Fort Worth - T 60 89.80% 4 60 -                

Wichita Falls North - F 32 84.00% 4 32 -                

Wichita Falls - TH 82 69.87% 5 81 (1)              

Wichita Falls Southw est - M 31 79.84% 4 31 -                



R O T A R Y 5 7 9 0 . O R G  

CLUB PHOTOS—ARLINGTON SUNRISE 
ROTARY 

The District 5790 News-
letter is edited monthly 
by Chuck Chambers, Ar-
lington North Rotary. 

Chuck Chambers 
900 E. Copeland Rd., 
Suite 130 
Arlington, TX 76011 
 
817-265-7446 (Office) 

817-459-1000 (Fax) 

817-721-0546 (Cell) 

 
chuck@signsnowarlington.com 
 
To submit articles please 

send them to the editor at 

the e-mail address above.  

Submissions are requested 

by the 20th of the month.   

Comments and suggestions 

welcome. 
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The Assistant Governors will begin to recap the year of their respective clubs.  And, we’ll promote the end of year 

activities, in celebration of the year, and preparing for the next Rotary year. 

Abeline, Arlington North, Coleman, Keller, Stamford and Weatherford Rotary Clubs will let us know what is going 

on this past year. 

COMING IN THE APRIL NEWSLETTER 

HAVE SOMETHING TO SHARE??? 

Does your club have an upcoming event that you want to share with other Rotari-

ans?  Did you just complete a project or fundraiser?  Let others in the district 

know! 

Please send us a write up and pictures to include in the newsletter.  See the con-

tact information to the left.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As a part of the club continuing maintenance program at Arling-
ton Dunlop Park,  Arlington Sunrise club members installed new swings at the 
Sunrise Creative Playground. 

In conjunction with the city of Arlington, Arlington Rotary Sunrise  members com-
pleted a Rainwater Harvesting Project. The system is designed to catch rainwater 
and provide it to raised planting  beds using a gravity fed drip irrigation system. 


